
 
GEN-4: Facility Energy Efficiency and Sustainability Policy for Health Service 

Facilities  
 
Any person proposing a capital expenditure greater than $2 million to develop, 
replace, renovate or add to a health service facility pursuant to G.S. 131E-178 
shall include in its certificate of need application a written statement describing 
the project’s plan to assure improved energy efficiency and water conservation.  
 
In approving a CON proposing an expenditure greater than $5 million to develop, 
replace, renovate or add to a health service facility pursuant to G.S. 131E-178, 
the Certificate of Need Section shall impose a condition requiring the applicant to 
develop and implement an Energy Efficiency and Sustainability Plan for the 
project that conforms to or exceeds energy efficiency and water conservation 
standards incorporated in the latest editions of the North Carolina State Building 
Codes.  The plan must be consistent with the applicant’s representation in the 
written statement as described in paragraph one of Policy GEN-4. 
 
Any person awarded a CON for a project or an exemption from review pursuant 
to G.S. 131E-184 are required to submit a plan for energy efficiency and water 
conservation that conforms to the rules, codes and standards implemented by 
the Construction Section of the Division of Health Service Regulation.  The plan 
must be consistent with the applicant’s representation in the written statement as 
described in paragraph one of Policy GEN-4.  The plan shall not adversely affect 
patient or resident health, safety or infection control.   
 
  
 


